
4 December 1995 

Phil Walsh 
137 51st Street 
Des Moines, IA 50312 
515-255-2552 
email: philw@optimage.com 

Dear Tom, 

Enclosed find a brief Field Report for Fall, 1995, and a documentation of a 
Sabine's gull at Terra Lake in early September. 

I hope these are useful to you, and aren't too late. 

I have sent Jim Dinsmore an article about the kite nest in Des Moines. In 
addition to the article, I sent him a copy of my notes regarding the nest, as well 
as several photos. I asked him to forward this material (the notes and photos) 
to the records committee when he was done with it. If you haven't received 
this material yet and would like a copy of the notes, please let me know and I 
will send you a copy. 

If there is any other information you need from me, please feel free to contact 


